Minutes from ARMM Regional Committee

Tuesday July 19th, 2011
Richmond County Chamber of Commerce, Richmond County
In Attendance:
Chair: Tim Emmert, Moore County Planning Department
Secretary: Michelle Bauer, The Arc of Moore County
Members: Anne Friesen, Friend to Friend; Kelly Hutchinson, R.E.F.O.R.M.; Kishia Dunlap, Anson County DSS; Mariann Carr, Hoke Coalition Against Homelessness; Martha Beatty, Hoke Coalition Against Homelessness; Michael Rood, Montgomery County Crisis Council; Michelle Parrish, United Way of Richmond County; Nina Walker, SCAP; Paulette Wall, Richmond County Schools; Prudence McCollum, SCAP; Relena Hair, Monarch; Subrina Hough, SCAP; Susan Bellew, Family Promise; Wanda Feldt, Community Representative
Call to Meeting:
Tim Emmert called meeting to order and welcomed members. 

Introduction of members and agencies present.
The floor was opened for any agency announcements. Susan Bellew announced that Family Promise has secured funding to provide transitional housing for 2 families. Wanda Feldt announced that she recently received her provisional clinical social worker license.  Tim Emmert announced there was an article in The Pilot about the housing rehab program.  It is for low-income home owners that need housing repairs.  If families live in other counties, he can refer them to the correct contact person in that county.
The minutes were reviewed and the following changes were recommended: Wanda Feldt no longer works for Sandhills Center, she is a community representative and Nina Walker requested that the wording “changes have been made to the Section 8 waiting list” be amended to “the Section 8 Waiting List has been reduced.”  Motion to approve minutes with changes/amendments was made and carried.
Old Business:

a. BoS/CoC steering committee update

Wanda Feldt reported that the preapplication is due August 1st. They have different forms for project type (S+C, SHP-PH, SHP-TH).  Regional Pro Rata Explainers show that certain counties don’t access any funds and those funds are distributed among counties/regions that do apply for funding. Wanda passed around a flow chart for the Pre-Application process for anyone that may be interested. It was reiterated that Quarterly presentations should be done by existing projects, it doesn’t matter what month or how the quarters are setup, as long as the first presentation is done this summer.  Suggestions for information that could be included in the report were eligibility requirements, project components, referral process, and the QPR. They discussed QPRs/APRs due for July and August and it was noted the SCAP is current on their reports.
b. PIT Count update
Susan Bellew passed around information on the PIT count for ARMM counties.  These numbers are also available broken down by agency. PIT count data is available at http://www.ncceh.org/PITdata/
c. Presentation (Juliet McMillan---Governor’s Crime Commission)
This will roll over to August meeting, Juliet McMillan was not present to give report.
d. Informal Counts of the Homeless
Moore County’s report will rollover to August meeting. Paulette Wall reported that there are no new numbers since last month for Richmond County.
New Business:
a. Announcement of Membership
As a result of the bylaw changes to determine voting members, Tim Emmert passed around a list of which agencies are voting members for 2011-2012.  The list is available for viewing on ARMM’s website: http://www.ncceh.org/bos/armm/.
b. Quiz on member knowledge of SCAP’s services

Tim Emmert distributed a short quiz to gauge what needs to be addressed in terms of communication regarding accessing SCAP’s services.  He collected the quiz and will tally responses and provide to SCAP. Subrina Hough provided answers to the questions after they were collected. Subrina provided additional information asked by members, to include noting that the referral form is available on the ARMM website and individuals in transitional housing do pay rent, it is 30% of their adjusted gross income.
c. Update from SCAP on vacancies in transitional housing and S+C for June
Subrina Hough passed out a report for transitional housing and Shelter plus Care:





June

Rockingham/Richmond:  
2 vacancies




Pinebluff/ Moore:            
1 vacancy

Anson:

                
Full

Shelter Plus Care
    
Full

The report also included examples of declined referrals.

Michael Rood and additional members asked about the process for feedback when a referral is made.   SCAP currently provides that information when/if agencies call them to follow up.  A request was made and agreed upon that SCAP will include declined referrals in future ARMM monthly reports. Discussion was held regarding if numbers reported are end of month numbers or current numbers to date.  SCAP provided current numbers to date this month and will continue to provide current numbers to date for their report. 
d. SCAP presentation on Section 8
Prudence McCollum from SCAP gave a presentation on their Section 8 program.  Currently they have 490 active participants: 218 in Moore County, 190 in Richmond County and 82 in Montgomery County.  They have 30 people on the waiting list that have been offered vouchers and that are currently looking for housing.  Anyone may apply to Section 8 for a voucher (single person families etc).  They do have HUD approved preferences, which include working families graduating from a transitional program, graduating from a work program and aging or disabled individuals. Eligibility criteria include income and criminal history (no felony within past 5 years). When an individual is approved for a voucher they have 60 days to find housing. SCAP’s funds allow them to have a maximum of 563 people/vouchers, but this is contingent on the availability of funds in relation to rent being paid for current voucher recipients. Section 8 pays for 90% of the fair market rent as determined by HUD. They are accepting applications from individuals to be placed on the Section 8 Waiting List in August for all three counties. For dates and times please contact Prudence at 947-5675 ext 35.  The only information applicants will need is the social security number and DOB for each family member.  They will check other eligibility criteria when they are pulled from the Waiting list.  Additionally, they are in the process of getting the Family Self Sufficiency program going again.  This program allows the Section 8 rent to be used towards a mortgage payment for families.  For more information contact Robin Scott at SCAP.
The floor was opened for additions to the agenda for next month. It was mentioned that survey results may be available then.

The next meeting is August 16th in Richmond County at the Richmond County Cooperative Extension (123 Caroline Street Rockingham). 
Motion to adjourn was made and carried.

Meeting Adjourned.
